District Advisory Committee (DAC) Meeting Minutes
September 24, 2020

Members participating: 21/30, along with Superintendent Sanford

The meeting began at 4:30 pm on Thursday, September 24, 2020, via Zoom, by
Shondra Jones, chairperson, with a welcome and introduction of DAC members for the
20-21 school year. The meeting agenda was followed as written.

The role of the DAC committee was reviewed by Shondra Jones, per Red Oak
ISD School Board Policy BQA (local).

An enrollment update was given by Shondra Jones, per information provided by
Superintendent Sanford at the School Board Meeting on September 21, 2020.
The second six weeks face-to-face district wide percentage is expected to be
58%. A little over 800 students plan to return to campuses on September 28,
2020.

Shondra Jones provided an update on the character education resource,
Connect with Kids Network. The expected district-wide roll out date is mid-
October. DAEP is doing a pilot of the resource, and all counselors have been
provided access as we await our official Red Oak ISD access.

Scott Rogers reviewed the District Improvement Plan (DIP), and discussed the
goals, objectives and strategies that the district is focusing on. The committee will
be provided a working copy of the DIP to provide input before the presentation to
the School Board in October.

Scott Rogers reviewed the District of Innovation (DOI) plan. The committee will
be working to provide input on the renewal for presenting to the school board by
the end of the 20-21 school year. The committee will be provided the parameters
of the DOI to review before the next meeting.

Shondra Jones announced the next meeting date to discuss and review the
District Improvement Plan (DIP) and District of Innovation (DOI) plan for October
15, 2020 at 4:30 via Zoom.

The floor was opened for questions/comments.

Superintendent Sanford gave closing remarks.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:07 pm.



https://pol.tasb.org/Policy/Code/432?filter=BQA
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